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On May 28 American Legion Post 60 and the City of 

Laurel dedicated three memorial monuments at the 

Municipal Building. One is in honor of Marcus 

Colbert, a city employee who was killed while on 

active duty. His family and friends attended, and the 

memorial assures that he will never be forgotten for his 

service to the community. 

Post 60's Pearl Harbor memorial was moved from 

GudeField, and a beautiful marble plaque with an 

etching of the USS Arizona made the re-dedication 

even more meaningful. 

The third monument is a Veteran's memorial which 

commemorates all of the men and women who have 

served in The United States Armed Forces. It honors 

all branches of service, and is inscribed with a quote 

from President Harry S. Truman in remembrance of 

their sacrifices.

It is made up of many different textures, including 

granite, steel, rock, concrete and grass. Each of these 

textures offers it's own particular component to the 

memorial. Granite with its unyielding firmness and 

endurance, the steel with its strength and 

determination, and the bricks represent a steadfastness 

and strength. (See Page 2)

Memorial Day Services
Don Disharoon

On Sunday, May 28, 2017, Post 60 honored the fallen 

hero Veterans and First Responders of the Laurel 

community at Ivy Hill.

Every year, Post members hold a short ceremony at 

the American Legion flag pole before   (See Page 2)

Membership Dues Information

Please sign-up or pay your Legion Year 2017-2018 

Post, SAL or Auxiliary dues.  

Legionnaire dues are $35.00 and can be paid either 

online or by cash or check. Last year, Legionnaires and 

Squadron 60 exceeded their goals of 100%.

SAL dues are $20.00 ($15.00 July 1-31).  If you are a 

dual member or are under 21, the SAL dues are $10.00. 

Auxiliary dues are $30.00; Juniors (under 18) are 

$10.00. 

Any Legion Home member who did not pay their 

2016-2017 dues are in arears and MUST sign in as a 

guest when visiting the Post Home.  Because not paying 

dues makes you a member "not in good standing," you 

may not sign the quarter or dollar books and you are not 

allowed to vote during meetings.  If you are in arrears, 

you must pay the previous year's dues to be in good 

standing

The Legion Year 2017-2018 membership renewal 

drive started on July 1st.  Let's be 100% again and you 

will also be an Early Bird entitled to a free Fall feast!

Photo Courtesy of  Chika Obremski

George SchaabRemembers Between Memorial Day Ceremonies

(Photo Courtesy of  The Baltimore Sun)
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2nd Vice-Commander
Don Worsham

The July Crab Feast is a sellout. I am already getting calls for the September 30th Crab Feast.  Also, I am letting 

people know that there will be an SAL Crab Feast scheduled for Saturday, October 21st.

The Memorial Wall in front of the Post has been completed and looks outstanding. If you havenôt seen it yet please 

stop by and look at it. Commander Luby is taking orders for bricks, so if you want to have one or two or as many as 

you want to display in the Memorial Garden please pick up the forms and she will order them as soon as possible. 

Once again, I want to thank everyone involved in renovating the Snack Shack.  It looks great due to many hard 

working volunteers who put in several hours to get this Snack Shack to look like new.  You all should be proud. 

I need volunteers for both crab feasts so please sign up.  We also need to include the call for volunteers for the SAL 

Crab Feast, as we all work as a team. 

We continue to have entertainment on both Friday and Saturday nights so please come down enjoy the music and 

dance away. There are many events scheduled at Post 60 over the next four months so look at our monthly calendar. 

Besides our scheduled crab feasts, there is a SAL Car Show in August, Sunday NFL Football starts in September and 

a Welcome Home Vietnam Veterans at noon, then the adult Halloween Party at 7 pm--both on October 28th. 

The Post had their 2017-2018 Installation of new Officers for the Legion, SAL, Auxiliary and the ARL Riders.  I 

want to say congratulations to all who were nominated and let's continue to work together and have another successful  

year.

(Commander's Comments From Page 1)Concrete 

with its ruggedness and the grass that adds softness 

that tends to surround the power generating from the 

memorial. 

All of these characteristics can be said of the 

American veteran. An unyielding firmness and 

endurance to the end of the mission. A firm strength 

and steadfastness. A ruggedness to finish the mission 

assigned. But along with all of that goes softness, like 

the grass, to realize that there are moments that 

command a sympathy to a brother or sister who needs 

support when the battles become overwhelming. 

Also in the garden is the 9-11 memorial which was 

dedicated last year. A piece of steel from the World 

Trade Center sits on top, honoring all of the victims of 

one of our worse tragedies on American soil. If you 

have not visited The Memorial Garden I encourage 

you to do so, and bring your children and 

grandchildren so that they can learn lessons of 

freedom and sacrifice for one's country. 

Thanks to Mayor Moe and City Administrator 

Martin Flemionfor their dedication to veterans and 

for their determination to make the beautiful display 

possible. It was a pleasure to work with them in 

planning sessions, and I look forward to dedicating 

the final Berlin Wall Memorial this summer. We 

thank God for the freedom we enjoy today and ask his 

protection on all those serving our country all across 

our world.

(Memorial Day From Page 1)   joining the combined 

City of Laurel First Responders and Veteran's 

Memorial Service.

This year marked my 9th consecutive year in 

attending both services.  As always, I remember the 

service and self-sacrifice of past Veterans, 

Firefighters, Rescue Squadand Police.  These  are 

people who protected me, my family and friends so I 

could live in a country that allows my freedoms, 

which we have enjoined for over 200 years. It makes 

me glad and thankful I am an American citizen.

I ask each of you, at least once a year, to take a 

little time to attend memorial services and formal 

celebrations that are held on Memorial Day, Flag 

Day, 4th of July and Veterans Day to reflect on what 

a great country The United States of America truly is.

L to R:  Past Chaplain Bill Stoner, Sr., Post 60 Chaplain Beth   

Bjorkman, Past Commander George Schaab, Unit 60 President

Evelina Kroseland Post 60 Commander Lee Luby.

(Photo Courtesy of  The Baltimore Sun)
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Auxiliary Unit 60
Evelina Krosel

Greetings from Squadron 60, 

Once again Squadron 60 general membership voted 

to give regular squadron members a $5 discount for the 

second straight year.  Members who renew their 2018 

dues in the month of July 2017 will only need to pay 

$15 instead of the regular rate of $20. This discount 

does not apply to dual members or juniors. The 

regular rate of $20 will resume on August 1, 2017.

I want to give special thanks to all Post 60 members 

who helped with this year's SAL convention.  Post 60

held its annual installation for all 4 units in Allen Hall 

on June 15th.   I want to congratulate Frank Slavinski

and Phil Graf for sharing the SAL Member of the Year 

Award. I also want to congratulate Charlie Turner for 

receiving the Commanders Volunteer of the Year 

Award for his constant support of the Squadrons Flag 

Replacement program.

Here are your 2017-2018 Squadron 60 Officers:

Joe Lohman - Commander

Andrew Nenichka- 1st Vice Commander 

Tom Allen - 2nd Vice Commander 

Eddie Souder - Finance 

Tony Scovitch- Chaplain 

Todd Payton - Historian 

Phil Graf - Sergeant-At-Arms

(See Page 11)

Here we are at the start of new year é I'd like to first

thank everyone who served as an officer or committee

chairman during the 2016-2017 administrative year. I'd 

also like to thank our Post 60 Family for all your help

and support. Without the mutual cooperation of all the

Post 60 Family members, a lot of what we do could not 

be achieved. Thank you all, and let's have another great

year!  POST 60 is #1

ALA Unit 60 Officers for the

2017-2018 Administrative Year

President ïEvelina Krosel

First Vice President ïSherry Gallagher

Second Vice President ïDawn Shock

Secretary ïJanice Gray

Treasurer ïBeth Bjorkman

Historian ïVacant

Chaplain ïCarol Worsham

Sergeant at Arms ïEdie Vasco

Executive Committee ï(3) vacant

There are still appointed committee positions available

and most do not have year-round dutieséChairmen:

Americanism (Essay Contest), Education, Children &

Youth (Children's Parties), Community Service, 

Education, ALA Girls State, National Security, Public 

Relations and VA&R.

IF YOU HAVE A QUESTION OR WOULD LIKE 

TO VOLUNTEER TO HELP THE UNIT, Please contact Evelina Krosel in person, call and leave a message 301-

490-3323, or email me at Emkrosel@aol.com

VERY IMPORTANT: We need your help! ALA Unit 60 is in Urgent need of a Children & Youth Chairman. 

This person will be in charge of organizing the Post 60 Annual Children's Holiday Parties! This is a must have 

position in order to continue servicing our children and the community. If this position is not filled the parties are at 

risk of being cancelled.  If you're interested or have questions please see Evelina Krosel(contact info above).

Thank Youfor the support we received from Our Post 60 Family Members and Friends. A 
Great time was had by all! We were ecstatic that contributions exceeded the goals we set! It
It was a great First Year and we plan to be back next year.

The Post 60 Chicks and Sherryõs Soldiers

PLEASE SUPPORT UNIT 60ôs POPPY HAT IN THE AMERICAN LEGION AUXILARY,     

DEPARTMENT OF MARYLAND POPPY HAT CONTEST.  $1.00 DONATION = ONE VOTE.

Poppy Chairman Edie Vasco's poppy hat may be seen on display in the lounge. Voting ends July 9th.  All proceeds 

will go to the Department of Maryland Poppy Fund which is used exclusively for veterans and children's service work.

I'd like to close by letting you know, we will NOT have a Unit 60 General Membership Meeting in July or 

August. The NEXT General Membership Meeting will be on Tuesday, September 12th at 7 pm. Hope to see 

you then!

SAL Squadron 60
Joe Lohman
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American Legion Riders
John Kilgallon

Casey Cares Drive
Commander Lee Luby

The Casey Cares Pajama Drive

was a huge success, thanks to

Post members and BINGO 

players who gave generously to 

the program. 

Last year we collected 100 

pairs of PJs, more than any other 

Post, and I have no doubt that we

will come out on top again this 

year. Thanks to all of you for

making it possible to donate 300 pajamas this year--a 

200% increase over last year! 

There was a NASCAR Raffle Basket still ongoing at 

the time of the newsletter deadline.  A check from the 

raffle will be included with the Pajama donations at the 

SAL Convention, the last weekend in June. 

This is a perfect example of how we can work 

together to get the job done. Thank you for supporting 

one of Post 60's favorite charities

Sis Warner Snack Shack
Josie Lohman

As many of you know the snack shack was 

completely gutted and remodeled in the last few months  

The work is almost finished with just a few more touch-

ups left to do. The transformation is incredible! We 

were the highlight of every ball player in Little League 

and sales have almost tripled from previous years.

Our renovation team, led by Frank Slavinski, did an 

outstanding job. The team volunteered many days and 

countless hours on this project and saw it through to the 

end.   (See Page 11)

At the end of May, the Riders were invited to set up 

a booth at the Fort Meade Safety Day.  Our Safety 

Officer, Bruce Person, took the lead and organized an 

impressive presence.  

We talked to many young Soldiers, Sailors, Airmen 

and Marines about motorcycle safety, and we're 

following up to see if any wanted to join our Post.  We 

gave away a door prize: an Indian Motorcycles Jacket 

and Hat donated by Chesapeake Cycles in Annapolis.  

The winner was Army SGT Taylor Domschke. 

Congratulations to SGT Domschke, and thanks to

Riders Denise Person, DragaWorman, Coy Coley and 

Christel Lopez-Berryman who came out with Bruce 

and me to run the booth.

Sergeant-At-

Arms Chris

DiPasqualeand

I had the 

privilege of 

attending the

Legion Riders 

"Run to the 

Thunder" event 

at Post 177 in 

Fairfax over

Memorial Day Weekend.  This was a series of 

activities culminating in the Annual Rolling Thunder 

motorcycle ride in DC.  There was a talk by Medal of 

Honor Winner Senior Chief Special Warfare Operator 

Edward C. Byers, Jr., participation in the Twilight 

Ceremony at the Vietnam Veteran's Memorial, a 

ceremonial wreath laying at Arlington (See Page 11)

L: Coy Coley making the "Legion Pitch" to a prospective member.

R: Bruce Persons awarding the Jacket to SGT Taylor Domschke.

Rona Francioni, Lance Francioni, 

John Kilgallon and Lenny Francioni in the 

Pentagon Parking Lot for Rolling Thunder
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Friday Night Bingo !!!

Jan Ellen Rustin

Plan your Friday nights at Post 60 and bring your 

whole family.  Early Bird pull tabs paying up to $350, 

played at 7:15 pm.  Bingo starts at 7:45 pm with new 

higher payouts: $750 jackpot combo.  Pull tabs (Ball 

Games) valued up to $1,000 throughout the evening.  

Door Prizes for major holidays!  Pi's Deli providing 

great food and snacks at reasonable prices.  Drinks 

available (must be 21).  Join us for an unparalleled Bingo 

experience!  ATM available--no checks accepted.  

Bingo Team News
Jan Ellen Rustin

Hello all you BINGO fans out there!!!  The lovely 

summer has arrived in full force and lots of you are out 

enjoying the warmth. Don't forget to take a break from 

the heat and visit our BINGO event every Friday 

night!!!  We'll have the air conditioning on for you!!!

We had our 4th of July Door Prize event on June 

30th.  I will have to report on that in next month's 

newsletter as it was after the deadline for this article.  

Based on the past though, I'm sure a wonderful time 

was had by all!!!

We're celebrating two birthdays among the BINGO 

workers in July.  Nancy Slavinski'sbirthday is on July 

12th.  Shirley Jacquez's birthday is on July 21st.  

Happy Birthday!!!  And thank-you for all the work you 

do for BINGO!!!

The American Legion Riders will be starting a new 

Cash Board soon.  Under the leadership of ALR 

Director John Kilgallon, the Cash Board will be set up 

at the bar in Allen Hall on Fridays, beginning at or 

near 5 pm.  This Cash Board is open to ALL Post 

Members as well as Bingo players, so get to the Post 

early on Fridays to get your tickets.  This event went 

over really well the last time they sold one, so come 

down and support the ALR!!!

I hope to see a lot of Bingo players and Post 

members at the Independence Day Picnic on July 4th 

and at the Crab Feast on July 29th.  Bingo will be 

providing six $25 gift certificates for door prizes at the 

Crab Feast.  I for one can't wait to sink my teeth into 

some crabs!!!

Feeling lucky?  Come on down and play BINGO!!!  

All cash prizes - all guaranteed - up to $1,000!!!
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Chaplainôs Corner
Beth Bjorkman

We all go through tough times throughout our life.  

It can be minor or major issues dealing with health, 

relationships, or finances.  Here are a few encouraging 

quotes:

"If you're feeling low, don't despair. The sun has a 

sinking spell every night, but it comes back up every 

morning. The way I see it, if you want the rainbow, 

you gottaput up with the rain."             Dolly Parton

"If you can find a path with no obstacles, it probably 

doesn't lead anywhere."                       Frank A. Clark

"It is said an Eastern monarch once charged his wise 

men to invent him a sentence to be ever in view, and 

which should be true and appropriate in all times and 

situations. They presented him the words: And this, 

too, shall pass away."                      Abraham Lincoln

"If you have made mistakes, there is always another 

chance for you.  You may have a fresh start any 

moment you choose, for this thing we call 'failure' is 

not the falling down, but the staying down."

Mary Pickford 

"Challenges are what make life interesting and 

overcoming them is what makes life meaningful."

Joshua J. Marine

ñLaugh when you can, apologize when you should,

and let go of what you can't change.  Life's too short 

to be anything... but happy."                   Anonymous

"Therefore we do not lose heart. Though outwardly 

we are wasting away, yet inwardly we are being 

renewed day by day. For our light and momentary 

troubles are achieving for us an eternal glory that far 

outweighs them all. So we fix our eyes not on what is 

seen, but on what is unseen, since what is seen is 

temporary, but what is unseen is eternal."                          

2 Corinthians 4:16-18

For prayer request, email:  bethbjorkman@verizon.net

Sick Call

Vicki Kunde (Aux)  

Dick Jansen (Leg)

Post 60 Memorial Garden Completed
(Photos Courtesy of Don Disharoon)

The American Legion Post 60 Memorial Azalea 

Garden was completed in early June.  Post 60 is 

holding a short dedication and memorial service at 

12 pm on July 4th before the Independence Day 

picnic.

The Azaleas already went through their Spring 

bloom, but they will bloom again in the Fall.

You can order as many

memorial bricks as you 

want and there is plenty 

of space to place new 

memorials.  Please see 

the flyer below on how to 

place your order(s).  We hope to see you at the 

dedication service and picnic on   July 4th.

Preparing for Construction             Construction Completed
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Table Reservations For The September Feast 

Are Being Taken & Tickets Go On-Sale Soon!


